
February 26, 2021 Newsletter

Message from Principal Pfannmuller

February was a fast month!  We have had some extreme weather conditions this month from very cold to
very warm!

Just a reminder to parents and guardians that the school day at Sangudo Community School begins at
8:35 am with classes starting at 8:45 am.  As there is no outside nor inside supervision prior to 8:35 am,
parents are asked to not drop off your child(ren) before 8:35 am.  I (or my acting principal) will be
outside by 8:35 am to supervise students as they are dropped off either by parents or bus.  Thank you in
advance for respecting the Sangudo Community School bell schedule.

Math  teachers are scheduled to work with numeracy consultant, Keith VanDeKeere, to continue to
develop their capacity as math teachers.  Several days are set aside beginning at the end of February for
teams of teachers and then individual teachers to work directly with the consultant to gain his expertise
in the area of numeracy.  Teachers will work with Mr. VanDeKeere to analyze their student data and
identify the ‘big ideas’ in math to determine next steps for instruction tailored to meet the needs of the
individual learner.  We are very excited to work together with the teaching staffs of Darwell and Rich
Valley schools so that teachers may work with others who have the same grade assignment.

On February 24, 2021, students and staff participated in the annual Pink Shirt Day.  The school was a
sea of pink as shirts, hats and accessories were worn in the color pink!  Students engaged in a variety of
activities within their classes around the anti-bullying theme of ‘Be Kind, Always’.  Students and staff
created video clips of how to combat bullying which will be compiled into a SCS Pink Shirt Day video.
Watch for it coming out soon!

The students and staff have been enjoying some planned hot lunches.  Mr. Tavaroli and Miss Duplessie
have completed their safe food handling certification so that we can have special lunches at SCS.
Parents have volunteered to pick up the meals and deliver them to the school on lunch days.  Thank you
to everyone who has made this possible for the students and staff of SCS!

Parent-Teacher conferences have been scheduled for March 24 and 25, 2021 from 3:45-6:45 pm.
Conferences will be held in the same format as the fall, using a virtual platform or a telephone call as per
parent preference.  Please call Mrs. Werenka at (780)785-3431 to schedule an appointment.

We are very excited to be participating in an artist in residence program, Trickster, during the weeks of
March 8-12 and March 15-19, 2021.  The program will be brought to us virtually, and classes will be
filming their presentations in front of a green screen. Watch for more information in the coming weeks!
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Students were extremely excited to have the opportunity to go skating at the Sangudo Arena in February
when the Alberta Government announced ‘The Path Forward’. The Physical Education curriculum was
in motion as students developed their skating skills while enjoying a program emphasizing on active
living, with a focus on physical activity that is valued and integrated into daily life.  A huge thank you to
the Sangudo Ag Society for providing the opportunity for our students to enjoy skating this year!

February has been another busy month!  Please continue to feel welcome to contact me for any
questions or concerns.

Stay safe and warmest regards,
Principal Pfannmuller
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